
June 15, 2020

I am writing on behalf of Merchant House Capital, the developer of the recently renamed Victoria
Press Building (Times Colonist Building), located at 2621 Douglas St.

As you may be aware, the Victoria Press Building is under-going a repurposing of its historic
newspaper production and publishing operations to create a campus-style mix of office and
manufacturing space. To learn more about our plans please see www.victoriapressbuilding.com.

We have recently passed two significant milestones, including the issuance of a building permit
and a heritage designation of the building by the City of Victoria. We expect to be under-construction this
September with completion targeted for Spring of 2022.

As a part of the masterplan for the project, we have envisioned converting the large industrial
building (the reel located on Kings Road into a liquor manufacturing space to include
distillery, retail sales, tasting room, and lounge. A portion of this space which resides on the roof of the
building and includes a roof-top patio has been designated as restaurant.

We are presently working with a distillery operator with an award winning track-record for
developing and operating successful distillery operations in the United Kingdom. The proposed distillery
will focus on small-batch craft liquor manufacturing with an emphasis on locally sourced materials,
including ancient grain cultivation by area growers. The design of the distillery will represent the
evolution of this distillers years of production experience with particular emphasis on a high quality
finished product, environmentally sustainable operations and practices (to include air treatment
technology), and a dedication to the enhancement of the Humber Green business and residential
community.

As a part of this application, the City requires that all proximate neighbors, owners and residents
are provided with the attached Liquor Retail Store Rezoning Petition to ensure local community
comments are included as a part of the application (and area map). At your earliest convenience please
return the attached petition to:

Merchant House Capital
2621 Douglas St., Ste 300
Victoria BC V8T 4M2

For further information, please contact:
Wyatt Fullbrook via email at
wyatt@merchanthousecapital.com

Thank you.






